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8. ACTION ITEMS
a) Proposed S Terrace Drive Reorganization and Associated CEQA Findings
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The Commission considered approving a proposal submitted by landowner petition for annexation of
one unincorporated parcel totaling approximately 0.1 acres in size to the City of Napa along with
concurrent detachment from County Service Area No. 4. The affected territory is located at 2159 S
Terrace Drive and identified by the County Assessor as 046-271-007. The City ofNapa serves as lead
agency under CEQA and has accordingly prepared an environmental impact report for the City of
Napa General Plan addressing all potential environmental impacts associated with the proposed
annexation. The recommended action was for the Commission to adopt a resolution approving the
proposal with standard terms and conditions and making CEQA findings.
Dawn Mittleman Longoria, Analyst II presented this item. She explained that the request is due to a
contaminated well. She also explained that the parcel is located within the Imo/a/Parish City of Napa
island.
Commissioner Wagenknecht asked whether staff contacts neighbors to join the annexation.
Executive Officer Freeman explained that in this situation time was of the essence due to the
contaminated well.
Commissioner Leary asked about the location of water pipes.
Executive Officer Freeman explained the location of water pipes.
The Commission discussed their priority to annex unincorporated island in the City of Napa. They
questioned LAFCO' s authority to clean up these islands. The Commission requested a report on
LAFCO' s authority and process regarding islands

Upon motion by Commissioner Mohler and second by Commissioner Aboudamous, the 
proposed reorganization was approved: 

AYES: 
NOES: 
ABSENT: 
ABSTAIN: 

VOTE: 
MOHLER, ABOUDAMOUS, DILLON, LEARY, AND WAGENKNECHT 
NONE 
NONE 
NONE 

b) Proposed Orchard Avenue No. 5 Annexation to the Napa Sanitation District and Associated
CEQA Findings

The Commission considered a proposal submitted by landowner petition for the annexation of one 
incorporated parcel totaling approximately 1. 0 acres in size to NSD. The affected territory is located 
in the City of Napa at 1065 Orchard Avenue and identified by the County Assessor as 035-042-022. 
The annexation is intended to eliminate the onsite private septic system for the existing single-family 
residence. Annexation is exempt from CEQA under CEQA Guidelines Section 15282(k). The 
recommended action was for the Commission to adopt a resolution approving the proposal with 
standard terms and conditions and making CEQA findings. 
Analyst Longoria presented this item. She explained that all potential future development was 
considered in the factors for consideration. This information was based solely on the City of Napa 
zoning and did not take into account site constraints. 

Upon motion by Commissioner Wagenknecht and second by Commissioner Mohler, 
the annexation proposal was approved: 

AYES: 
NOES: 
ABSENT: 
ABSTAIN: 

VOTE: 
WAGENKNECHT, MOHLER, DILLON, ABOUDAMOUS, AND LEARY 
NONE 

NONE 
NONE 
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